VILLAGE OF NORWOOD MEETING OF THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN REGULAR SESSION January 9, 2025

The Mayor and Board of Aldermen met in regular session at the Norwood Town Hall on Thursday, January 9, 2025 at 7:00 p.m. with Mayor Becky Bellue presiding. Aldermen Ronnie Jett and Trey Poole were present. Alderman Kimmi Sellers was absent.

All motions carried unanimously unless otherwise noted.

A motion was made by Ald. Poole and was seconded by Ald. Jett approving the minutes from the December meeting.

A motion was made by Ald. Jett and was seconded by Ald. Poole approving the financial statement from December, as well as payment of the new bills for January.

OLD BUSINESS:

- Police Report Chief Kenny Stewart gave the monthly report, noting a big improvement with the new radios. He also recommended taking bids for the 2014 Dodge Charger. A motion was made by Ald. Poole and was seconded by Ald. Jett to seek bids for this car.
- 2. Fire Report Fire Chief Jimmy Garig reported that the PIAL paperwork is in and is being worked on.
- 3. Maintenance Report Kohnke Rogillio reported that they've been cleaning up on Thompson Creek Road. He also said that there are 8 dead trees on Hwy 19 that is believed to be owned by the state or the railroad. Mayor Bellue to contact DOTD regarding these trees. Kohnke Rogillio reminded everyone work will begin on Monday, January 13, 2025 to drain the water tower, clean and coat the inside of the tower. This project will be done with ARPA funding.
- 4. Clerk's Report Town Clerk Jennie Jelks explained to everyone about the rate study that was performed by LRWA. This was not to be voted on, but to make everyone aware of an action item to be on the agenda in February regarding water rates.

NEW BUSINESS:

There being no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn was made by Ald. Poole and seconded by Ald. Jett.

Rebecca G. Bellue

Mayor

Jonnifor P. Jolks

Town Clerk